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2022 – 2023 Superintendent’s  
Annual Performance Assessment 

 
The Rose Tree Media Board of School Directors will not be issuing an annual performance 
assessment for the Superintendent of Schools for the 2022-2023 school year due to the mid-year 
retirement of Dr. Eleanor DiMarino-Linnen on December 26, 2022. In addition, the Acting 
Superintendent of Schools, William Dougherty, who served in that capacity for the remainder of 
the 2022-2023 school year, will not be evaluated as the Pennsylvania School Code does not 
require such performance assessment be completed for Acting Superintendents.  
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